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CEPANI, the Belgian Centre for Arbitration and Mediation, has published new arbitration and 
mediation Rules (the “2023 Rules”), which entered into force on 1 January 2023. They replace 
the previous version of the Rules, which had been in force since July 2020.

Whilst the 2023 Rules remain unchanged for the most part, the main amendment consists of 
the introduction of an express requirement to take into account considerations of diversity and 
inclusion in the appointment of arbitrators. Our Client Alert explores this key amendment.

2023 CEPANI RULES: DIVERSITY AND INCLUSION

The only substantive amendment in the 2023 CEPANI Rules is the express reference, in Article 15.1, 
to “considerations of diversity and inclusion”. Under the new Article 15.1, in addition to considering 
their availability, qualifications and ability to conduct the arbitration in accordance with the Rules, 
CEPANI’s Appointments Committee (the “Appointments Committee”) and President (“President”) 
must also take into account considerations of diversity and inclusion when appointing arbitrators.

The 2023 Rules do not expressly set out how such considerations are to be taken into 
account or the precise scope of diversity and inclusion, but it appears that the new rule 
goes beyond considerations of gender imbalance and could require other factors such as 
religion, sexual orientation, disability, or socioeconomic status to be taken into account.

COMMENT 

This amendment makes CEPANI one of the first European arbitration centres to add an 
express reference to diversity and inclusion to its Rules. The Scottish Arbitration Centre also 
added such a rule last year in its new arbitration rules. Notably, Article 8.1 of the Rules of the 
Scottish Arbitration Centre 2022 requires the parties, their counsel, any nominated arbitrator 
and the Centre itself to take diversity and inclusion into account when nominating arbitrators.

Whilst the new CEPANI Rules only expressly require that diversity and inclusion be considered 
by CEPANI’s Appointments Committee and President (and not by the parties or their counsel), 
the amendment is still undoubtedly a progressive step towards the achievement of more 
diversity and inclusion within international arbitration. Even if the 2023 Rules do not expressly 
require the parties and their counsel to take diversity and inclusion into account, amended 
Article 15.1 may well encourage parties and their counsel to factor in diversity and inclusion 
when nominating arbitrators. Furthermore, although the requirements introduced by CEPANI 
and the Scottish Arbitration Centre are currently highly innovative and forward thinking, such 
approaches may well encourage other institutions to introduce similar rules. For the moment, 
CEPANI (and the Scottish Arbitration Centre) will have a lead in attracting the disputes of 
clients who value diversity and inclusion as integral parts of all their business practices.

https://www.cepani.be/wp-content/uploads/2022/12/Cepani_Brochure_03_EN-80-web.pdf
https://www.cepani.be/wp-content/uploads/2022/12/Cepani_Brochure_03_EN-80-web.pdf
https://www.cepani.be/wp-content/uploads/2022/01/RULES2020ENGJULY2020.pdf
https://scottisharbitrationcentre.org/arbitrationrules/rules/
https://scottisharbitrationcentre.org/arbitrationrules/rules/
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